NOTICE OF INTENT

TO ADOPT A MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION

FOR THE PROPOSED WIDENING OF STODDARD WELLS ROAD 

LEAD AGENCY:
Town of Apple Valley


14955 Dale Evans Parkway


Apple Valley, CA 92307
CONTACT PERSON:
Daniel Alcayaga, AICP, Planning Manager 
PROJECT TITLE:

Proposed Widening of Stoddard Wells Road
PROJECT LOCATION:
Widening of Stoddard Wells Road between Interstate 15 to the west and Johnson Road to the east; Apple Valley, CA  

PROJECT DESCRIPTION: The project involves increasing the paved width of Stoddard Wells Road roadway to 26 feet and reestablish the shoulder width to 12 feet on either side from Interstate 15 to Johnson Road. Along this stretch of Stoddard Wells Road, there is currently an approximately 22-foot-wide two-lane paved roadway with approximately 5 to 6 inches of conventional asphalt with unimproved dirt shoulders. This 1.6-mile segment has seen a marked increase in heavy truck and passenger vehicle traffic due to its direct connection between the I-15 and the Walmart and Big Lots Distributions Centers located within the North Apple Valley Industrial Specific Plan (NAVISP). The paved area is deteriorating in the wheel paths and along the edges largely due to this increase in traffic.

FINDINGS / DETERMINATION: As described in this Initial Study, the proposed project will not, in and of itself, have significant impacts on biological and cultural resources with mitigation measures. There is no evidence that the proposed project would result in any impacts that are greater than those already disclosed in the General Plan EIR.   

PUBLIC REVIEW PERIOD: A 30-day public review period for the Mitigated Negative Declaration will commence at 8:00 a.m. on May 20, 2021 and end on June 21, 2021 at 5:00 p.m. for interested individuals and public agencies to submit written comments on the document. Written comments can be submitted to Daniel Alcayaga, AICP at: 

Town of Apple Valley
Attn: Daniel Alcayaga, AICP, Planning Manager
14955 Dale Evans Parkway

Apple Valley, CA 92307


CMiller@applevalley.org

760-240-7000 Ext 7205
dalcayaga@applevalley.org

The Initial Study and Mitigated Negative Declaration are available for public review at the Planning Division public counter at the Town of Apple Valley Town Hall, 14955 Dale Evans Parkway, Apple Valley, CA 92307 Monday through Thursday between 7:30 a.m. and 5:30 p.m., and alternating Fridays between 7:30 a.m. and 4:30 p.m. or available on the Town’s Planning Division website at www.AVPlanning.org" www.AVPlanning.org.
